

Unit 5, 174-182 Gipps Road, PO Box 7163, Gwynneville, NSW, 2500

T +61 2 4228 7833 F +61 2 4228 7844 E reception@tcgplanning.com.au

Ms Jane Flanaghan
Industry Assessments
NSW Department of Planning and Environment
23-33 Bridge St
SYDNEY NSW 2000

9 October 2015

Dear Ms Flanaghan,

ADDENDUM TO RESPONSE TO SUBMISSIONS REPORT - AUGUST 2015 PREPARED BY TCG PLANNING
Kembla Grange Resource Recovery Facility Building Material Storage and
Resource Recovery Facility Exceeding 30,000 Tonnes per Annum and
Redesign and Expansion of Approved Facility
Lot 10 DP 878167, 50 Wyllie Road, Kembla Grange, Application No. SSD-5300

In August 2015 TCG Planning submitted a 'Response to Submissions' on behalf of Bicorp Pty Ltd in relation to SSD -5300, which seeks approval for the redesign and expansion of the Kembla Grange Resource Recovery Facility. Following review of the 'Response to Submissions' (August 2015) the Department of Primary Industries provided the following advice in correspondence dated 21 September 2015:

"The revised RTS confirms that the RFS now support the removal of Asset Protection Zones (inner protection area) from the riparian corridor which traverses the site (see Section 2.3.1, page 24). DPI Water supports this direction.

Section 2.3.1 of the Revised RTS notes the revised VMP (version 6, August 2015) now includes reference to a fully structured riparian corridor. DPI Water supports this amendment for the establishment of a fully structured riparian corridor. Section 1.1 of the revised VMP indicates Section 2.7 and 3.13 have been changed to reflect this decision but there is no Section 3.13 in the revised VMP. It is recommended Section 1.1 is amended to avoid confusion.

Table 9 (Schedule of Existing, Approved and Proposed Works) in the revised RTS (August 2015) still indicates for Vegetation Management that 'approval is sought for amendment to the riparian corridor works to accommodate reduced planting in specified areas for Asset Protection Zones purposes and offset purposes' but this appears to be an oversight based on the RFS decision to remove APZs from the riparian corridor (page 32)."

The following **Addendum to the Response to Submissions (August 2015)** is now submitted to address the issues raised by the Department of Primary Industries.

The Response to Submissions - August 2015 prepared by TCG Planning is amended as follows:

1. Amend Table 1 (Page 6) under the heading of "Appendix 4" to read as follows:

Appendix 4	Revised Vegetation	Southern Habitat	Version 7	October 2015
	Management Plan			

2. In Section 2.3.1 (page 24) and Section 2.3.2 (pages 25 and 26) replace the references to the Vegetation Management Plan prepared by Southern Habitat (Version 6, dated August 2015) with: "Vegetation Management Plan prepared by Southern Habitat (Version 7, dated October 2015)".

3. Amend Table 8 (Page 32) under the heading of "Vegetation Management" to read:

Vegetation	Approved	Controlled	-	No change - did	No change to
Management	riparian corridor	Activity Approval		not form part of	approved
	works.	issued 27/2/2012		DA 2009/1153/D.	riparian planting
		pursuant to			- Riparian corridor
		10ERM2009/1008)-			does not form
					part of Asset
					Protection zone.

4. In **Subclause 9 of Section 4.4 (page 41)** change "Vegetation Management Plan prepared by Southern Habitat (Version 6, dated August 2015) to read:

5. In **Subclause 2 of Section 4.5 (page 41)** change "Vegetation Management Plan, updated by Southern Habitat in August 2015" to read:

6. Remove **Appendix 4**, being Version 6 of the Vegetation Management Plan prepared by Southern Habitat dated August 2015 and replace with the attached copy of the Vegetation Management Plan (Version 7) prepared by Southern Habitat dated October 2015.

Yours Faithfully,

Elaine Tregla

Elaine Treglown

Director

TCG Planning

[&]quot;Vegetation Management Plan prepared by Southern Habitat (Version 7, dated October 2015)".

[&]quot;Vegetation Management Plan, updated by Southern Habitat in October 2015".